
  

 
 

Dear Worthy Brothers of Council 11187, 
 

Welcome to August and everything summer including plenty of sun, high temps, some Canadian wildfire smoke, and of 
course, the Seton Festival. Brother Jason and his wife, Tracy, are the Festival chairs and are coordinating many moving parts.  
The vacations are over and it is time to step up to volunteer here at Seton.  Many of you already do and that is great.  If  
everyone can sign up for 1 or 2 shifts sometime during the festival, then that would be great for our Church. 
 

You can help the week before preparing with the Army of Cooks in Hermann Hall, assist Brother Jay Oconer with the  
Festival set up on Wednesday and Thursday then tear down on Sunday afternoon, volunteer for the midway games, help with 
the raffle tix and instant bingo during festival hours, walk around the Car show on Sunday over at Spence Funeral Home 
(praying for good weather), help serve the food out at the Shelter House on Friday, Saturday, and Sunday, visit the Bid and 
Buy in the PAC, get your arms warmed up for the pastor blaster, help count in the bank for a couple of hours, help out with 
the kids games, and much more.  Stop by Herman Hall ASAP and write your name on the sign up sheets.  Grab a friend 
and double the fun. 
 

There are also quality bands playing both Friday and Saturday night.  Everyone can do something.  We are inviting the entire 
local Pickerington community to our backyard for food, fun, and entertainment.  Let us all work together to make this  
another successful festival.  And come and  introduce yourself to our two associate Priests. 
 

Vivat Jesus, 
 

Francis Wilamosky 
Grand Knight 
grandknight@kofc11187.com 
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Seton Parish Festival  
11-13 August 2023 

Chancellor’s Corner 
 

Guide to the Mass 
 

Before I discuss the above topic, I want to remind all of you 
of the upcoming special election on August 8th.  It  features 
an update to the Ohio constitution whereby a 60% approval 
would be needed to change our constitution, instead of the 
current requirement of 50% plus 1.  This special election is to 
prevent an amendment to the Ohio Constitution that will be 
voted on in the November ballot, which would effectively 
allow abortion on demand.  Please make sure to mark this 
date on your calendar, and encourage all of your family and 
friends to vote YES on August 8th. 
 

THE MASS: Continued 
 

Last month’s letter started the explanation of the Meaning of 
the Mass, as published by the Knights of Columbus from 
Precious Blood of Christ church in Pawley’s Island, SC.  
This month we continue to the Liturgy of the Word. 
 

The Introductory Rites include the Entrance, Greeting,  
Penitential Rite, Gloria and Collect.  This part of the Mass 
prepares us for the Liturgy of the Word. 
 

The Mass begins with a hymn or psalm as the priest enters 
the sanctuary, he gives reverence to the altar, kisses it,  
recognizing the sacrifice that Christ made for us.  We are 
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now in a state of prayer and humility focusing on Christ’s 
grace. 
 

The presence of the Lord is amplified with the sign of the 
cross, as we do everything in the Mass in His name.  When 
the priest says the “Lord is with you”, and we answer “and 
with your spirit”, we are indeed recognizing ourselves as a 
community. 
 

The Penitential Rite is our general confession, as a  
community.  The Confiteor (Latin for I Confess) or the Kyrie 
(Greek for Lord) come from the ancient Church.  As we  
proceed through this part of the Mass, we are focusing on our 
sins, sensing a need for God and preparing for the remainder 
of the Mass.  We are asking for forgiveness, and recognize 
that God loves us despite our sins. 
 

The Gloria, an ancient hymn, turns our focus from us and 
our short comings, to God and the forgiveness we received 
during the Penitential Rite. 
 

Ray Ganem 
Chancellor 
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Membership Meeting Notes - July 12, 2023 
 

Grand Knight Francis Wilamosky called the meeting to order at  
7:00 pm with a prayer and Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

Roll Call of Officers:  Missing were the Chaplain, Outside Guard, 
and Lecturer, all excused. 
 

Chaplain Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Membership and Reading of Applications:  Mark Decker reviewed 
the banners that can be used for membership recruiting that Thom 
Laughery had purchased.  Received recruitment materials from former 
K of C Insurance Agent Mike Dippoid.  Would like to set up a  
recruitment table during each month’s donut Sunday, currently has 
enough recruitment materials.  Has scheduled a 1st-3rd degree  
Exemplification at his home on Sunday, 7/16/23, for 2 or 3 candidates.  
Encouraged each member to continue talking recruitment.  
 

Grand Knight Report:  GK Francis Wilamosky introduced new 
member, Mike Klug who has been a member at Seton since 2009.  
Along with Frank Hare attended the State Tour Meeting in New  
Albany last week, the Measure Up campaign raised $XXX, Football 
Frenzy program tickets are available.  Would request that each Officer 
or Program Director limit their report comments to 3 minutes.  His 
executive decision to spend $XXX to be a sponsor at the Seton  
Festival to use the K of C logo should actually be $XXX. Ohio vehicle 
license plates with the K of C logo can be purchased from the BMV 
for addition cost of $XXX. 
 

Deputy Grand Knight Report:  Chuck Slaby reminded members to 
change their calendar as the August Business Meeting is moved to 
7/25/23 and the August Membership Meeting will be 8/2/23. 
 

Treasurer’s Report:  DJ Murphy sent out the financial report to the 
officers, program chairs, and those who requested a copy, let him 
know if there are any questions or if anyone else wants a copy. 
 

Since fraternal year 2022/23 ended, he sent information to John 
Siebert, CPA, to file our tax return. 
 

Financial Secretary Report:  Frank Hare reported that at the State 
Tour Meeting that $XXX was collected for Seminarians, a new  
program during July and August was passed to raise money for SOS.  
Produced an updated K of C flyer that can be used for recruitment, 
sent to officers for review.  Paid $XXX to State and $XXX to  
Supreme for per capita requirement.  Mentioned that Supreme and the 
Ohio State Councils are encouraging Knights to participate in the 
“Ohio March for Life” event on 10/6/23 at the Capital Square and also 
the “Walk to Defeat ALS Columbus” on 9/10/23 at Coffman Park  
Pavilion in Dublin. 
 

Chancellor Report:  Ray Ganem wrote an article in the July  
newsletter on the “Guide to the Mass”, first of 3 parts.  Reminded  
everyone to vote yes for the 8/8/23 election to change the Ohio  
Constitution Amendment to 60%, if on vacation, then need to vote 
early in Lancaster or by absentee ballot.  Vote no on the November 
ballot initiative if passed that would allow abortion on demand in 
Ohio.  
 

Advocate Report:  Mark Decker prepared the 2023-2024 Resolutions 
that will need to be voted upon this evening. 
 

Warden Report:  Scott Huff, no report. 
 

Trustees Report:  Jesus Garcia stated that the Trustees and the Grand 
Knight conducted the semi-annual Audit this evening. 
 

Programs and Committees 
 

Program Director:  Bob Coholich, no report. 
 

Church Director:  Wayne Patterson asked members to raise their 
hand if they had a rosary in their pocket according to 1st degree  
requirements this evening, going forward he may randomly check, if a 
member does not have a rosary in their pocket at a meeting, they will 
be asked to donate $XXX to the SOS program.  Several Knights were 

involved in moving Father Ondrey to Zanesville on 7/11/23.   
Discussed having Christmas cards and $XXX gift cards sent to two 
seminarians, Zack Goodchild and Wynand Ssenkusu, at Christmas, 
more detail to come. 
 

Report of the Fourth Degree:  Wayne Patterson handed out and  
discussed the “Knights of Columbus Funeral Protocol” process for an 
Honor Guard request, Council Plaque, and Assembly Directive when a 
Knight passes away.  An Honor Guard can be requested for an  
immediate family member which is wife, children, grandchildren and 
parents, contact the Grand Knight.  Let him know if you have any 
questions.  No date has yet been set for the Fall 4th degree  
Exemplification. The next meeting is 7/19/23, a Summer Picnic meal 
being served, any Council member even if not a 4th degree Sir Knight 
is invited along with their wife for the meal. 
 

Community Report:  Dan Murphy has been emailing volunteer  
opportunities and activities that are available with various  
organizations in the Pickerington and Fairfield County area, let him 
know if interested in getting involved. 
 

Youth Director:  Al Kluczynski stated that at the budget meeting, 
discussion occurred about getting the SPY youth more involved in 
stewardship and working to get their support.  
 

Family Director:  Chuck Slaby stated all programs are done for this 
fraternal year and will start again in October.  
 

Right to Life:  Mike Gohr talked about voting yes for changing the 
Constitution referendum for the 8/8/23 election and voting no for the 
Ohio Right to Make Reproductive Decisions initiative on 11/7/23.  He 
has been contacted to see if any Knights would assist the St. Vincent 
de Paul truck on 8/22/23 in moving items with the closing of Corpus 
Christi church. 
 

Public Relations:  Mitchell Grogg, no report. 
 

Car Show:  Jesus Garcia stated that everything is going well, have 
two paid sponsors and trying to get a Sprint car. 
 

Council Anniversary:  George Bartos, Al Kluczynski and the GK 
have meet to plan the Council’s 30th anniversary event for Sunday, 
10/8/23, if interest in joining their committee, let George know.  They 
are looking for any historical material including pictures that can be 
put on a table or in a slide presentation. 
 

Unfinished Business: 
 

Mark Decker talked about the Knights “Transportation Ministry” at 
Seton is moving forward.  He sent out an email seeking interest in this 
ministry and 25 Knights are willing to be drivers, still needs an  
assistant dispatcher to help Gene Ebert.  Has converted the materials 
he obtained from St. Paul parish in Westerville to a program for Seton. 
Plans to roll out in October and will have a driver meeting before to go 
over all aspects of the program. 
 

Mark Decker has dates set for the “Game Night with the Knights” with 
the first one scheduled for 9/16/23.  25 members responded with most 
preferring to play Euchre so he will need assistance in setting up the 
progressive Euchre event. 
 

Jay Oconer thanked the Knights who volunteered to sand the picnic 
tables in the shelter house and this coming Saturday, 7/15/23, they 
could use help in staining the picnic tables. 
 

MOTION:  Mike Gohr made a motion to spend up to $XXX from the 
Administrative Budget for gas for the truck that will be used to move 
Father Ondrey to Zanesville on 7/11/23, 2nd by Dan Murphy,  
discussion and voting will occur at the July 12th membership meeting.   
Mike Gohr stated that this motion was not needed. 
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New Business: 
 

DJ Murphy reviewed the tentative budget for fraternal year 2023/24 
that was approved by officers and program directors at the 7/5/23 
Budget Planning Meeting with anticipated income of and anticipated 
expenses of $XXX which would drain approximately $XXX from our 
current balance.  Frank Hare mentioned that $XXX was moved from 
the General Fund to a CD on 7/6/23. Frank Hare then proposed  
passing the 2023/24 budget, 2nd by Wayne Patterson.  Discussion  
occurred, voted upon and passed. 
 

Mark Decker discussed his 2023-2024 Resolution for Council 11187 
which is an annual requirement and then the Recorder read the  
continuation of the Modification to the By-Laws and Committees as 
outlined in the Resolution.  The 2023-2024 Resolution was then voted 
upon and passed. 
 

Thom Laughery stated that the Council received $XXX from Supreme 
for the ASAP program. 
 

Thom Laughery reported that Father Ondrey was planning to make a 
donation to the Knights for helping move him to his new parish in 
Zanesville, discussion occurred about not accepting it or else giving it 
to the Seminarians in the SOS program. 
 

Thom Laughery indicated that our new parochial vicar, Father Cyprian 
Obioha, is interested in becoming a Knight. 
 

If anyone has an email address, a phone or home address change, 
please notify both Jesus Garcia and Frank Hare so they can update the 
Newsletter and membership list with current information. 
 

Field Agent Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

District Deputy Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Brothers in Need:  Maureen Patterson, Sarah Rigsby, Franzisen 
Christian, Pat Brotzke, George Coholich, Jeff Samborsky, Richard 
Douglas, Jean Eichas, Dennis Speltz, John Trainer, Kim Mason, Nick 
Maul, Sandra Blamer, Tim Grogg, Paula Okkerse. Father Leo, Father 
Ondrey, and Father Cyprian. 
 

Lecturer Report:  GK Francis Wilamosky read Steve Blevins  
Lecturer report that talked about Chaplains, who is a professional that 
provides spiritual and emotional support to people in many different 
settings.  Chaplains can be found in healthcare, senior care  
environments, hospice, as well as places like prisons and the military.  
He focused on one military Chaplain, Father Vincent Capodanno, a 
Maryknoll missionary, who was assigned to the 7th Marine regiment 
near Da Nang.  He made the ultimate sacrifice on 9/4/67 when he was 
the victim of 27 bullet wounds during a North Vietnamese ambush and 
died. 
 

SOS Fund:  $XXX was collected this evening for the “Support our 
Seminarians”. 
 

Closing Comments: 
 

GK Francis Wilamosky closed the meeting at 8:14 pm with prayer and 
invited everyone to join us for a social gathering in the PAC’s kitchen.  
Next Business Planning Meeting is scheduled for July 25th at 6:30 pm 
and Membership Meeting is scheduled for August 2nd at 7:00 pm,  
rosary prayed at 6:30 pm.  
 

Business Meeting Notes - July 25, 2023 
 

Grand Knight Francis Wilamosky called the meeting to order at 6:31 
pm with a prayer. 
 

Grand Knight Report:  GK Francis Wilamosky reported that Jeff 
Fisher who is a member of St. Joseph Council 12772 in Plain City and 
lives in Dublin has been appointed as the new District Deputy for  
District 47 that includes Councils 11187, 13705, and 11188.  Lincoln 
Purcell will make a presentation to us this evening at 7 pm in regards 
to his Eagle Scout Project.  Received a letter from Dustin Goodchild 

Membership Meeting Minutes (Continued from page 2) giving our Council an update on his missionary work with St. Paul’s 
Outreach at the University of St. Thomas.  Met with Father Leo to  
discuss the first six months of activities listed on our Council’s  
calendar for FY 2023/24 with Father Leo having some new ideas in 
regards to Veterans eating free at the November pancake breakfast, 
kids eating free at the December pancake breakfast; being more visible 
by wearing the blue K of C shirts at functions; and suggested that the 
Council does not push the Football Frenzy raffle program.  Father 
Cyprian is interested in becoming a member and plans to attend the 
August Exemplification.  Waiting to hear back from Jason Heitmeyer 
is regards to the Knights being a sponsor for the Seton Parish Festival, 
either $XXX or $XXX with it coming from either the Public Relations 
or Membership budget. 
 

Guest Speaker:  Lincoln Purcell who will be a junior at Pickerington 
North discussed his Eagle Scout project, “Band Concession Paint”, 
which is painting and updating the band concession stand at  
Pickerington North. The GK had emailed all Council members  
Lincoln’s power point explaining the project, seeking volunteers to 
help and financial support. Sherwin Williams will be donating the 
paint, he has created a GoFundMe account, but is still about $XXX  
short.  Lincoln has worked with the Boy Scouts at our Fish Fries and 
also helped Julian Oconer with his Eagle Scout project of refurbishing 
the picnic tables in the shelter house. 
 

Deputy Grand Knight Report:  Chuck Slaby, no report. 
 

Chaplain Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Treasurer’s Report:  DJ Murphy sent out the financial report to the 
officers, program chairs, and those who requested a copy, let him 
know if there are any questions or if anyone else wants a copy.   
 

John Siebert, CPA, is to get back to him next week in regards to filing 
our tax return. 
 

Financial Secretary Report:  Frank Hare reported the audit was sent 
in that was due by 7/16/23.  Looking for help at 9 am on Saturday 
morning, 7/29/23, for cleaning purposes in getting ready for the Seton 
Parish Festival and also help with the Army of Cooks on 8/7-8/23 from 
4 pm to 8:30 pm in preparing cabbage rolls, German potato salad and 
other Festival food items. 
 

Chancellor Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Advocate Report:  Mark Decker stated that Father Leo had requested 
that the “Transportation Ministry” he had been working on, be put on 
hold for now. 
 

Warden Report:  Scott Huff stated that Mary Maresch had returned 
from her missionary trip to Uganda in regards to the “The Mission of 
the Bugumiro Foundation” and will ask her to write an article for our 
Newsletter sharing her experiences.  He now has an email address, 
vacommittee@kofcassembly2900.com, for the 4th Degree as he is their 
Veteran’s Affair Liaison, plans to create a list of Knights that are  
Veterans who served in the military. 
 

Membership:  Mark Decker stated that a successful Exemplification 
was held on 7/16/23 with two new members, Matt Boyett and Jose 
Leon, joining our Council.  The next one will be 8/20/23 at 1 pm for 
Udeani Clement, application read this evening, and also for Father 
Cyprian.  To qualify for Star Council for FY 2023/24, we need to have 
15 new members.  Plans to have a membership table set up for  
Hospitality (donut) Sunday each month starting in September.  Let him 
know if you need any Form 100. 
 

Trustees Report:  Thom Laughery reminded that any new Knight 
initiatives for the Parish need to first go the Grand Knight and the 
Council before being presented to the Parish.  Reminded everyone to 
sign up in Hermann Hall to work at the Seton Parish Festival, the food 
committee still needs help on Sat. and Sunday. 
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Programs and Committees 
 

Program Director:  Bob Coholich, no report. 
 

Church Director:  Wayne Patterson has several motions he will be 
presenting this evening. 
 

Report of the Fourth Degree:  Wayne Patterson, Faithful Navigator, 
will be going to St. Pius X Council on 8/15/23 to explain the “Knights 
of Columbus Funeral Protocol”.  The 8/16/23 Assembly meeting will 
not have a dinner meal, but an “Ice Cream Social”, everyone invited.  
If anyone is interested in becoming a 4th degree Sir Knight, let him 
know. 
 

Community Report:  Dan Murphy is looking for ideas and input on 
what Pickerington and Fairfield County organizations the Council 
should be supporting. 
 

Youth Director:  GK Francis Wilamosky received an email from  
Al Kluczynski requesting $XXX for continued support of the Life 
Teen Hospitality Program and requesting $XXX to support Lincoln  
Purcell’s Eagle Scout project. 
 

Family Director:  Chuck Slaby, no report. 
 

Right to Life:  Absent, no report. 
 

Public Relations:  Absent, no report. 
 

Council Anniversary:  GK Francis Wilamosky indicated that Father 
Leo suggested that for the Council’s 30th anniversary event that is 
scheduled for Sunday, 10/8/23, Knights attend their normal Mass but 
sit in pews in Section 5, wear their Knight’s blue shirt. 
 

Knights of Columbus Shirts:  Chris Heine indicated that he is getting 
a lot of requests for shirts. Contact him at 614.448.8520 or 
chrisheine83@gmail.com. 
 

Unfinished Business: 
 

Mark Decker talked about having the first “Game Night with the 
Knights” with Euchre and Poker at 7 pm on 9/15/23 in the PAC with 
future dates set for 1/20/24, 4/20/24 and 6/22/24.  Call him at 
614.204.7701 to reserve a seat.  All Knights and their wives along with 
anyone interested in becoming a Knight are welcomed, snacks, soft 
drinks and water will be provided. 
 

Mark Decker would like to start a Knights “Transportation Ministry” 
at Seton.  He has received all of St. Paul the Apostle Parish in  
Westerville “Transportation Ministry” information pertaining to their 
program and he has outlined a program for Seton to transport  
Parishners to Mass and health related appointments.  Gene Ebert has 
volunteered to be a Dispatcher, would need an Assistant Dispatcher, 
four to serve on a committee, and ten drivers.  Drivers would require 
personal insurance, valid driver’s license, a BMV check and complete 
the diocesan “Protect God’s Children Program.”  He plans on sending 
out a survey to obtain interest in Knights participating in this ministry 
before proceeding.  On hold for now. 
 

New Business: 
 

MOTION:  Dan Murphy made a motion to donate $XXX from the 
Community Budget to the Seton School Supply Drive, 2nd by Mark 
Decker, discussion and voting will occur at the August 2nd  
membership meeting.  
 

MOTION:  Dan Murphy made a motion to donate $XXX from the 
Community Budget to Pelotonia fund raiser to fight cancer, any money 
donated to Pelotonia with “Jon Cremons ID# jc0525” on the memo 
line will be doubled by his company, 2nd by Mark Decker, discussion 
and voting will occur at the August 2nd membership meeting.  
 

MOTION:  Frank Hare made a motion to donate $XXX , $XXX from 
the Youth Budget and $XXX from the Community Budget, to Lincoln 
Purcell for his Eagle Scout Project in painting and updating the  

Business Meeting Minutes (Continued from page 3) Pickerington North Band Concession Stand, 2nd by Dan Murphy,  
discussion and voting will occur at the August 2nd membership  
meeting. 
 

MOTION:  GK Francis Wilamosky on behalf of Al Kluczynski made 
a motion to donate $XXX , $XXX in August and another $XXX in 
January, from the Youth Budget to Seton Parish’s “Life Teen  
Hospitality Program”, 2nd by Chuck Slaby, discussion and voting will 
occur at the August 2nd membership meeting.  
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to spend up to $XXX 
from the Church Budget to support the TV Mass, 2nd by Thom 
Laughery, discussion and voting will occur at the August 2nd  
membership meeting.  
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to donate $XXX to Seton 
Parish from the Church Budget to support the training of 7 staff  
members on the new OCIA, Order of Christian Initiation for Adults, 
that replaces the current RICA program, 2nd by Chuck Slaby,  
discussion and voting will occur at the August 2nd membership  
meeting.  
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to make a one-time  
donation of $XXX from the Church Budget to support Dustin  
Goodchild missionary work with his St. Paul’s Outreach program, 2nd 
by Chuck Slaby, discussion and voting will occur at the August 2nd 
membership meeting.  
 

MOTION:  Mark Decker made a motion to spend up to $XXX from 
the Membership Budget to purchase two banners that can be used for 
the October and March Membership Drives, 2nd by Dan Murphy,  
discussion and voting will occur at the August 2nd membership  
meeting.  
 

MOTION:  Mark Decker made a motion to spend up to $XXX from 
the Membership Budget to purchase food items for four  
Exemplifications at his home, cost is $XXX for each one, 2nd by Dan 
Murphy, discussion and voting will occur at the August 2nd  
membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:  Mark Decker made a motion to spend up to from the 
Membership Budget to purchase a print stamp he can use for  
Membership Recruitment, 2nd by Dan Murphy, discussion and voting 
will occur at the August 2nd membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:  Mark Decker made a motion to spend up to $XXX from 
the Membership Budget to purchase donuts for Seton Parish  
Hospitality Sunday in October that will also be the Knight’s October 
Membership Drive weekend, 2nd by Chuck Slaby, discussion and  
voting will occur at the August 2nd membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:  Mark Decker made a motion to spend up to $XXX from 
the Membership Budget to purchase snacks, soft drinks, water,  
supplies for the 1st Game Knight in the PAC on 9/15/23, 2nd by Bob  
Coholich, discussion and voting will occur at the August 2nd  
membership meeting. 
 

Jay Oconer who chairs the setup for the Seton Parish Festival and is 
looking for volunteers to help at 6 pm on both 8/9 and 810/23. 
 

Frank Hare mentioned that there will be a $XXX Fish Fry expense due 
to replacing the Boy Scout’s tent that was damaged this past spring 
during a Fish Fry event. 
 

Grand Knight Francis Wilamosky closed the meeting at 7:55 pm with 
prayer.  Membership Meeting is scheduled for August 2nd 2023 at  
7 pm, rosary will be prayed at 6:30 pm. 
 

Respectful Submitted 
 

Vince Pulles, 
Recorder 

mailto:chrisheine83@gmail.com
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Lecturer’s Reflection 
 

This evening I would like to talk about chaplains. According to the 
National Association of Catholic Chaplains, a chaplain is, “…a  
professional who provides spiritual and emotional support to people in 
many different settings”. Chaplains can be found in healthcare, senior 
care environments, hospice, as well as places like prisons and the  
military. Some are even found in corporations, colleges, or even youth 
camps 1. And of course, our very own Fr. Leo Connolly is a chaplain. 
 

Because July 4th was just over a week ago, I’d like to talk specifically 
about military chaplains. The origins of U.S. military chaplains  
officially date back to March 4, 1791. However, I’d like to focus on 
one military chaplain that goes by the name of Fr. Vincent Capodanno. 
Fr. Capodanno was originally a Maryknoll missionary; the Maryknoll’s 
were and still are focused on foreign missionary work. However,  
during the Vietnam War, Fr. Capodanno heard the call to become a 
military chaplain, specifically a U.S. Navy chaplain. After his 
Maryknoll superiors reluctantly approved his desire to become a  
military chaplain, Fr. Capodanno became a lieutenant. In fact, Lt. 
Capodanno wanted to be immediately posted to a Marine combat unit 
in Vietnam - a request that was granted given his prior missionary  
experience in Asia. At the time, very few chaplains were assigned to 
front-line combat units right from Chaplain’s school. Granting his 
wishes, Fr. Capodanno was first assigned to the 7th Marine Regiment 
near Da Nang. 
 

Fr. Capodanno catered to the men of all faiths. His dedication to the 
common men-the “grunts”-became legendary.  He regularly  
accompanied his fellow Marines on marches and into action, even 
when that sort of risk-taking was rare. “I want to be available in the 
event anything serious occurs,” he explained, “to learn firsthand the 
problems of the men, and to give them moral support, to comfort them 
with my presence. In addition, I feel I must personally witness how 
they react under fire—and experience it myself—to understand the fear 
they feel.” Fr. Capodanno was more than a priest ministering within the 
horrific arena of war. He became a constant companion to the  
Marines: living, eating, and sleeping in the same conditions of the men. 
He established libraries, gathered, and distributed gifts, and  
organized outreach programs for the local villagers. He spent hours 
reassuring the weary and disillusioned, consoling the grieving, hearing 
confessions, and instructing converts. 
 

Ultimately, during his second tour on September 4, 1967, with the 3rd 
Battalion, 5th Marines, that Fr. Capodanno made the ultimate sacrifice. 
After hours of heavy fighting from a North Vietnamese ambush,  
Fr. Capodanno, himself seriously injured, ran to the assistance of a 
wounded corpsman and the Marine he was assisting who were pinned 
down by an enemy machine gunner where he administered medical and 
spiritual attention.  Despite being unarmed, the enemy opened fire and 
Fr. Capodanno, the victim of 27 bullet wounds, died faithfully  
performing his final act as a good and faithful servant of God3.  I think 
Fr. Capodanno’s actions remind us of St. Paul’s words to the  
Corinthians (13:13), “So faith, hope, and love abide, these three; but 
the greatest of these is love.” I think it would be safe to say that all that 
Fr. Capodanno did, he did so out of love. 
 

While this reflection was more of a sketch about Fr. Capodanno, if you 
are interested in more details, I would highly recommend reading,  
“The Grunt Padre: Father Vincent Robert Capodanno, Vietnam,  
1966-1967” by Fr. Daniel L. Mode and Gerald H. Turley. 
 

Steven Blevins 
Lecturer 
 
1. Choose Chaplaincy”, National Association of Catholic Chaplains.  

https://www.nacc.org/about-nacc/choose-chaplaincy/#1565979329948-45ec2aa4-3a71 
 
2. “Vincent R. Capodanno”, National Medal of Honor Museum.  

https://mohmuseum.org/vincent-r-capodanno/ 
 
3. “Father Capodanno Biography”, Archdiocese for the Military Services, USA.  

https://www.milarch.org/father-capodanno-bio/ 

Special Request 
 

The trustees are looking for one or two people that would like to learn 
the job of the Financial Secretary and Treasurer.  We would like them 
to shadow both positions and learn the in’s and out’s of our council  
finances and the way we do and conduct our business. 
 

While DJ and Frank make it look seamless and easy, it is their  
working rapport that makes it easy and this is what we want to  
duplicate and need. 
 

So if you think you may be interested in learning the ropes please let 
us know. 
 

Thom Laughery 
Jesus Garcia 
Wayne Patterson 
Trustees 

Council Shirts and Hats 
 

Hello Brothers, 
 

If anyone wants a KofC Council 11187 hat or shirt, please contact 
me. 
 

Hats:  I have a few hats left from the previous order that can be 
purchased for $24/ea.  Once these are gone, we must purchase a 
minimum quantity of 12 at a cost $26/ea. 

 

Shirts:  I have three (3) shirts ordered (with names) and will reach 
out again to those brothers who previously ordered them.  We 
have two (2) shirt providers with multiple options available.  I 
will need names with desired spelling and sizes.  Cost varies by 
provider and size. 

 

While we can place orders one at a time, it is more efficient for  
providers to set up for multiple items. 
 

Chris Heine 
chrisheine83@gmail.com 

Car Show News 
 

Any one interested in helping with this years Car Show can attend 
the next meeting on 9 August at 6:00 pm at the Shelter house 
 

The Car Show Pit Crew 

https://www.nacc.org/about-nacc/choose-chaplaincy/#1565979329948-45ec2aa4-3a71
https://mohmuseum.org/vincent-r-capodanno/
https://www.milarch.org/father-capodanno-bio/
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2023/2024 Council 11187/Assembly 2900 Calendar (Approved) 
        

July  August  September 

01 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  02 Membership Meeting - 7:00  02 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 

02 Knight's Mass  05 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  03 Knight's Mass 

12 Membership Meeting - 7:00  06 Knight's Mass  05 Business Meeting - 6:30 

19 Assembly Meeting  16 Assembly Meeting  13 Membership Meeting - 7:00 
25 Business Meeting - 6:30     20 Assembly Meeting 
    School Starts    

04 Independence Day     04 Labor Day 

   07-12 Festival Final Prep  15 Game “Knight” w/the Knights 

   11-13 Seton Festival    

   13 Car Show  16-17 Cinnamon Roll Sales 

   27 Seton Open    

        

October  November  December 

01 Knight's Mass  04 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  02 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 

03 Business Meeting - 6:30  05 Knight's Mass  03 Knight's Mass 

07 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  08 Membership Meeting - 7:00  05 Business Meeting - 6:30 

08 30th Anniversary Mass  15 Assembly Meeting  13 Membership Meeting - 7:00 

11 Membership Meeting - 7:00       

18 Assembly Meeting  -  PAC  11 Veterans Day  24 Christmas Eve 

31 Business Meeting - 6:30  23 Thanksgiving  31 New Year's Eve 

        

09 Columbus Day  12 2nd Pancake Breakfast  25 Christmas Day 

12 Council Anniversary     30  Consecration of Holy Family 

        

08 1st Pancake Breakfast     10 3rd Pancake Breakfast (Santa) 

21-22 Cinnamon Roll Sales       

28 Family Fun Festival       

        

January 2024  February  March 

02 Business Meeting - 6:30  03 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  02 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 
06 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  04 Knight's Mass  03 Knight's Mass 
07 Knight's Mass  07 Membership Meeting - 7:00  05 Business Meeting - 6:30 

10 Membership Meeting - 7:00  21 Assembly Meeting  13 Membership Meeting - 7:00 
17 Assembly Meeting     20 Assembly Meeting 

30 Business Meeting - 6:30  14 Valentine's Day    

   19 President's Day  17 St Patrick’s Day 

01 New Year's Day       
15 MLK Birthday  14 Ash Wednesday  24 Palm Sunday 

      24-30 Holy Week 

14 4th Pancake Breakfast  11 5th Pancake Breakfast  31 Easter 

21 Cinnamon Roll Sales  16 1st Fish Fry    

   23 2nd Fish Fry  01 3rd Fish Fry 

      08 4th Fish Fry 

      15 5th Fish Fry 

      16 St. Patty's Party 

      22 6th Fish Fry 

      30 Easter Egg Hunt 

        

April  May   June 

02 Business Meeting - 6:30  04 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  01 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 
06 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  05 Knight's Mass  02 Knight's Mass 
07 Knight's Mass  08 Membership Meeting - 7:00  04 Business Meeting - 6:30 

10 Membership Meeting - 7:00  15 Assembly Meeting  12 Membership Meeting - 7:00 
17 Assembly Meeting     19 Assembly Meeting 

30 Business Meeting - 6:30  12 Mother's Day    
   27 Memorial Day  14 Flag Day 

15 Tax Day     16 Father's Day 

   18 Wives’ Appreciation Dinner  19 Juneteenth 

13-14 Cinnamon Roll Sales   (HH)    
27 Blue Coats Dinner (PAC)       
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Officers 
     

officers@kofc11187.com 
     

Chaplain  Fr. Leo Connolly (6**) 833-0482 chaplain@kofc11187.com 
Grand Knight  Francis Wilamosky, PGK (6**) 561-1961 grandknight@kofc11187.com  

Deputy Grand Knight  Charles Slaby (6**) 381-5006 deputygrandknight@kofc11187.com 

Chancellor  Raymond Ganem (6**) 214-8037 chancellor@kofc11187.com 
Advocate  Mark Decker (6**) 204-7701 advocate@kofc11187.com  

Financial Secretary  Frank Hare, PGK (7**) 964-3580 financialsecretary@kofc11187.com 
Treasurer  Dan J. Murphy (6**) 860-9488 treasurer@kofc11187.com  
Recorder  Vince Pulles (6**) 321-4395 recorder@kofc11187.com 
Warden  Russell (Scott) Huff (6**) 582-2647 warden@kofc11187.com  

Inside Guard  Joseph Douglas (6**) 306-2159 
guards@kofc11187.com  

Outside Guard  Kelly Sabelhaus (8*1*2) 346-9616 
3 Year Trustee  Thom Laughery, PGK (6**) 837-3623 

trustees@kofc11187.com 2 Year Trustee  Jesus Garcia, PGK (6**) 256-9809 
1 Year Trustee  Wayne Patterson, PGK (6**) 833-0980 

Lecturer  Steven Blevins (6**) 307-9901 lecturer@kofc11187.com  
     

District Deputy     
Insurance Agent     

     

Directors 
     

directors@kofc11187.com 
     

Program Director  Robert Coholich (4*1*9) 615-2202 programdirector@kofc11187.com 
Faith Director  Wayne Patterson, PGK (6**) 833-0980 churchdirector@kofc11187.com 

Vocations Chairman  Raymond Ganem (6**) 214-8037 chancellor@kofc11187.com 
Community Director  Daniel M. Murphy (6**) 214-3239 communitydirector@kofc11187.com 

Life Director 

 Michael Gohr (6**) 920-4716 cultureoflife@kofc11187.com  

Health Service  Dr. Emmanuel R. Lee (6**) 674-8361  
Public Relations  Mitchell W. Grogg (8*1*2) 604-0209 publicrelations@kofc11187.com 
Family Director  Charles Slaby (6**) 381-5006 familydirector@kofc11187.com 

Membership Director  Mark Decker (6**) 204-7701 membership@kofc11187.com  
Recruitment   George W. Barlos II (2*1*6)701-0081  

Retention Chairman  Charles Slaby (6**) 381-5006 councildirector@kofc11187.com 
Insurance Promotion  Timothy A. Lee (2*7*0) 978-0517  

Benevolent Committee  Thom Laughery, PGK (6**) 837-3623 benevolent@kofc11187.com 
Capital Benefits  Frank Hare, PGK (7**) 964-3580 capitalbenefit@kofc11187.com 
Culture of Life  Andrew Reitz (6**) 397-4102 cultureoflife@kofc11187.com  

Memorial Director  Richard Petersen, PGK (6**) 981-2761 memorial@kofc11187.com 
Youth Director  Albert Kluczynski (6**) 832-3267 youthdirector@kofc11187.com  

     

Fundraising 
     

Blue Coats     
Car Show  Jesus Garcia, PGK (6**) 256-9809 jvlag3@charter.net 

Charity Tickets  Werner Christian (6**) 619-2344 werner.christian4@hotmail.com 
Cinnamon Rolls  Charles Slaby (6**) 381-5006 slaby@msn.com 

Fish Fry  Frank Hare, PGK (7**) 964-3580 fishfry@kofc11187.com 
Free Throw  Mike Yost (6**) 562-3798 mikeynd@yahoo.com 
Measure Up  Francis Nappo (7*1*9) 291-2966 francis.nappo@gmail.com 

Pancake Breakfast  Karl Shuster (6**) 833-9935 karl@karlshuster.com 
St Patrick's     

Wives' Appreciation     
     

mailto:officers@kofc11187.com
mailto:directors@kofc11187.com
mailto:karl@karlshuster.com
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Prayer Corner 
Francisca Christian, Erin Blevins, Sandra Schalten Brand, Hazel Lister, Owen Coholich, Jeff Samborsky, Lou Silverman, 
Jean Eichas, Mike Welling, Eileen Gabriel, Dan Adams, Chris Heine, Frank Mantaynind, Dennis Speltz, Maureen Patterson, 
Mary Maresch, John Trainer, Kim Mason, Lexie Hilbert, Nick Maul, Sandra Blamer, and Paula Okerse.  All the priests and 
religious, our military, and first responders. 

Comments or Articles  

Jesus Garcia 

Phone:  (6**) 577-9016 

Email:  jvlag3@charter.net 

Join Us Prospect Card 

August 2023 

02 Membership Meeting - 7:00 

05 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 

06 Knight's Mass 

16 Assembly Meeting 

  

 School Starts 

  

07-12 Festival Final Prep 

11-13 Seton Festival 

13 Car Show 

27 Seton Open 

  

  

  

  

  

  

September 2023 

02 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 

03 Knight's Mass 

05 Business Meeting - 6:30 

13 Membership Meeting - 7:00 

20 Assembly Meeting 

  

04 Labor Day 

  

16-17 Cinnamon Roll Sales 

  

15 Game “Knight” with the Knights 7:00pm PAC 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

2023/24 Council Officers 

Chaplain  (chaplain@kofc11187.com) 

Fr. Leo Connolly (6**) 833-0482 

Grand Knight  (grandknight@kofc11187.com) 

Francis Wilamosky (6**) 561-1961 

Deputy Grand Knight  (deputygrandknight@kofc11187.com) 

Charles Slaby (6**) 381-5006 

Chancellor  (chancellor@kofc11187.com) 

Raymond Ganem (6**) 214-8037 

Advocate  ( advocate@kofc11187.com) 

Mark Decker (6**) 204-7701 

Financial Secretary  (financialsecretary@kofc11187.com) 

Frank Hare, PGK (7**) 964-3580 

Treasurer  (treasurer@kofc11187.com) 

DJ Murphy (6**) 860-9488 

Recorder  (recorder@kofc11187.com) 

Vince Pulles  (6**) 321-4395  

Warden  (warden@kofc11187.com) 

Russell (Scott) Huff (6**) 582-2647 

Inside Guard  (guards@kofc11187.com) 

Joseph Douglas (6**) 306-2159 

Outside Guard 

Kelly Sabelhaus (8*1*2) 346-9616 

3 Year Trustee  (trustees@kofc11187.com) 

Thom Laughery, PFN (6**) 837-3623 

2 Year Trustee  

Jesus Garcia, PGK, PFN (6**) 256-9809 

1 Year Trustee 

Wayne Patterson, PGK, PFN (6**) 833-0980 

Lecturer  (lecturer@kofc11187.com) 

Steve Blevins (6**) 307-9901 

Membership  (membership@kofc11187.com) 

Mark Decker (6**) 204-7701 

Publicity  (publicrelations@kofc11187.com) 

Mitchell Grogg (8*1*2)-604-0209 

Technical Director  (technicaldirector@kofc11187.com) 

Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0157 

District Deputy 

Jeff Fisher  

Field Agent 

  

  

mailto:chaplain@kofc11187.com

